
 
     VILLAGE OF PEMBERVILLE 

BOARD OF PUBLIC AFFAIRS 
WATER TOWER PRE-CONSTRUCTION MEETING 

                   February 5, 2024 
 
Present at the special meeting of the Board of Public Affairs were President Dean Krukemyer, Bob 
Schacht, Kim Long, Clerk Melody Siebenaler, Nathan Schultze, Mayor Bailey, Steve Darmofal, Duane 
Martin, David Wilson, Eric Campbell, Sarah Szymanski, Sandy Leuck, Susan Rahe, Marcia Mazur, Angela 
Blausey and Tyler Strow.  Representatives, Chris TeKrony, and John Overwise, with Maguire Iron video 
conferenced in. 
 

Steve Darmofal introduced himself and asked other representatives to introduce themselves.  Steve 
provided a list of potential questions and items to address.  (see attached) Steve provided a set of 
engineering prints for residents to review and ask questions. 
 

Demolition of the ball field has started with the removal of the fencing.  According to Maguire Iron, 
delivery of the underground piping will occur next week.  Installation of the water and sewer lines will 
occur within the next few weeks.   Installation of lines to begin at ballfield and go out from there.  
Construction of water and sewer lines are scheduled to be completed by mid-March, with temporary 
restoration completed by April.  The steel will be delivered after the Free Fair and assembled on the 
ground with erection of the tower in September 2024.   Electrical work and painting of the tower will 
occur in Spring 2025 with final grading and seeding of area to take place in Fall 2025.   The concrete pad 
(foundation) will be 6” above ground level and 25’ across.  Community members asked about traffic in the 
area.  Maguire Iron representative stated will be in phases.  Morning / afternoon traffic will be crew 
members in pickup trucks.  Approximately 5 semi loads of steel, welding generator and a 50-ton crane for 
fabrication of the tower will arrive during construction phase and may cause slight delay on College Ave. 
when arriving at the work site. The telemetry will be relocated from the existing tower to the new tower 
when construction is complete.   
 

Demolition of the current tower is scheduled to take 1 day and will take place either on Sunday or Holiday 
in 2025 since Post Office will need to be closed during the demolition.  Demolition will occur after the new 
tower is up and fully functional.   
 

Resident Questions-concern on how construction will affect Free Fair; response may need to adjust 
slightly but should not cause much concern. 
Angela Blausey and Sarah Szymanski questioned the dike located in the valley behind their properties.  
The area is prone to flooding and the dike helps divert the rainfall away from the homes.  Steve and 
Maguire representatives noted the concern and stated would work in small areas and compact with clay 
to help minimize any flooding.  Sarah asked about items located near the dike on the driveway and 
whether would need removed, response was should not be an issue.   
 

With no further business to discuss, the special meeting was adjourned at 5:32 p.m.  
 

*Audio recordings of the meetings are available upon Public Records request. 
 

President                                           Clerk 
 
__________________________________________________________________ 
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